
 
 

 
PUBLIC HEARING 

Application for East 4th Street Designated Outdoor Refreshment Area 
Thursday, May 18, 2023, at 2:00 pm 

at Cordelia, 2058 East 4th Street, Cleveland, Ohio 
 

MINUTES OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
Cleveland City Councilman Kerry McCormack convened the public hearing at 2:03 pm.  In 
attendance were staff from Cleveland City Council and Cleveland City Planning Commission; 
representatives from AJAPPJR, LLC, Cordelia Restaurant, and Downtown Cleveland 
Alliance; and local media. 
 
Councilman McCormack noted that, as required by law, this public hearing was advertised in 
a local newspaper of general circulation, in the City Record, on Council’s website, and on 
Council’s online legislative calendar.  This hearing was held in a location in the proposed 
Designated Outdoor Refreshment Area (DORA), also required by law. 
 
Councilman McCormack gave a brief summary of the DORA and its legal requirements.  Karl 
Brunjes of the Cleveland City Planning Commission staff gave a presentation about what a 
DORA is.  Ari Maron of AJAPPJR, LLC, the applicant for the DORA on East 4th Street, talked 
in specifics about the East 4th DORA and how its designation will complement other activities 
that business owners in the area have undertaken. 
 
Councilman McCormack adjourned the meeting at 2:22 pm. 
 
 


